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Sept. 22, 2022

	Meeting Type: NAIA ATA Board Zoom Call
Time: 11:30 am CST

ATTENDEES
	Notes Taken By: Sara Eckinger

	Pete M- President
	Darin V- Golden State Athletic Conference

	Raeann B- President Elect
	Chantel K- Great Plains Athletic Conference

	Kara W-S- Vice President
	Vacant- Gulf Coast Athletic Conference

	Derek P- Past President
	Lynsey P- ICSM

	BJ G- Secretary
	Lock S- Heart of America Conference

	Jon B- American Midwest Conference
	Peggy H- Mid-South Conference

	Clay B- Appalachian Athletic Conference
	Mike L- North Star Athletic Association

	Shira W- Association of Independent Institutions
	Tom P- Red River Athletic Conference

	Brian M- California Pacific Conference
	Tara G- River States Conference

	Tracy C- Cascade Collegiate Conference
	Andrea F- Sooner Athletic Conference

	Beth H- Crossroads League
	Micah T- Southern States Athletic Conference

	Kris W- Frontier Conference
	Peter B- Wolverine-Hoosier Athletic Conference

	Chesney S- NAIA VP of Membership & Value Governance
	Sara E- Liaison NAIA-ATA

	*Any attendee in gray font color is indicated as unable to attend
	



	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION

	Call to Order
	Dr. Pete Manely

	Roll Call/Intro
	See above for attendance

New ATA Liaison: Sara Eckinger, Director of Student-Athlete Experience and Development. Prior to the NAIA, Sara served 6 years at Avila University where she served in multiple student-facing roles.  

Updated Board Members:
Pete Manely: President
Raeann Bromert: President-Elect
Derek Port: Past-President
BJ Geasa: Secretary
Kara Werner-Sanders: Vice-President


	Committee Updates
	Research- Kara: Committee is currently working on the Championship Manual and reviewing the research to inform and justify specific requirements at opening rounds and final sites. Committee also continues to receive feedback pertaining to the Cold Weather Policy. They are happy to provide feedback and clarification regarding the policy. The feedback they are receiving that pertains to language within the document and clarification of items, they are taking into consideration and are making adaptations/changes. Next steps for the Cold Weather Policy is to move to the CSA for approval and then NAC to be adapted into the Championship Manual. 


	Committee Updates Continued:
	ICSM- Pete’s sub-committee worked on a collegiate task force on Salary and the low numbers of available AT’s for employment. A survey was sent out in early August and the ICSM committee will be reviewing the data collected. NAT has their own strategic task force looking at similar issues/concerns around the low AT applicant pool and salaries. BJ has been selected to serve on the ICSM Awards Committee. Kara provided feedback to the ICSM’s Advancement Document that provides best practices and guidelines on how to advance as a young professional. Kara is also now the district four liaison.

Awards- Raeann: NAIA National Awards were posted on Sept. 15th on their social media and websites. Tracy Collins won the AT of the Year Award and Alexis Dominguez was the winner of the Al Ortolani Athletic Training Scholarship. Alexis is currently a graduate student at the University of Saint Mary. Next awards to come out will be the ICSM and are due at the beginning of the year.

Championships Review- Pete: As of current, there is no chair for the Championship Committee. Patrick Hodapp has been the chair in the past, but he is no longer on the ATA Board. The chair of the committee needs to be a current member of the board. Patrick has agreed to continue to serve on the committee and help train the next chair. Lynsey Payne has volunteered to chair the Championship Committee. As President Pete formally appointed Lindsay Payne as the Chair of the Championship Review Committee. Thomas Pribyl is also interested in being involved in the committee.

Social Media/Newsletter- Pete will continue to stay involved with this committee. AT’s are encouraged to send any jobs, announcements, awards, etc. to Pete.

NATA Liaison- Darin: Darin has served in this role for many years. The main responsibility of the liaison is to keep the NATA informed on all projects the NAIA ATA was doing. Due to Covid, the role has become stagnant. Darin is hoping to get the role back up and running, but currently no communications from the NATA. Pete will reach out to Todd Chrisman and see if he can help get the efforts back up and running. 

Other- Kara: Per the ATA bylaws each committee should have at least three committee members besides the chair. There is no cap on the number of committee participants, but most don’t exceed six members. Kara has no calls for positions but won’t turn down volunteers.  


	New Business:
	Governance Structure Review: Pete- Each NAIA conference has one AT representative that serves on the ATA Board. This helps provides representation, leadership opportunities and to provide a voice for each conference. The ATA is not currently a standing committee within the NAIA. For the ATA to pass legislation, we must get it approved or co-sponsored with a current NAIA standing committee (CSA, ADA, etc.). All legislation goes through the full NAIA governance structure. Items go to a standing committee, then move up the line and ultimately goes in front of the COP. 

Update to Championship Medical Policies Handbook- Pete/Kara: The Championship Medical Policies Handbook has been in existence for a long time but unfortunately this summer it was brought to attention that there was no formal documentation showing that the NAC had approved the handbook. This summer it went through the re-approval process, which turned out to be a bigger challenge than initially anticipated. The handbook was tabled during the first NAC meeting and was moved to the August meeting.  There has been push back in regard to the hot and cold weather policy listed within the handbook. There have also been questions around what medical coverage should be required at opening sites, compared to final championship sites. The research committee has been working on the proposed recommendations and hope to submit the changes to the NAC in time for Fall Championship and then for full approval later.

Declaration of Seasons Document- Pete: ATA Exec Board has met with NAIA staff on several occasions the past few months to work on this document. Since the initial showcase of the legislation at last year’s convention, there has been push back from various groups. Exec is working to make the document more specific and palatable to those groups. The legislation will come back to the ATA Board before it moves to the CSA for approval. 

Cold Weather Policy: Pete/Kara- No real changes. The push back from other groups, is coming from people who are not reading it in its entirety. Individuals are looking at the numbers as temperatures and not as windchill that will be measured by a kestrel. The biggest education piece around this policy is around the fact that a lot of adjustments can be made to make sure participation still occurs (i.e. rewarming facilities) and student-athletes are still safe. Other concerns that are being expressed centered around the fear of not being able to host due to the policy and their climates. That is not the case and that is not something the NAIA takes into consideration when selecting hosting sites. 

Headgear for Women’s Flag Football- BJ: His conference requires headgear for their women’s flag football. The decision to require headgear was based off a soft-tissue trauma and not a traumatic brain injury. BJ’s commissioner now sits on the championship committee for that sport and is looking for feedback from the ATA on what they think the requirement should be for championship events. Most research does not show that the headgear prevents concussions or traumatic brain injuries. 

AT Coverage Best Practices- Pete receives weekly communications from ADs, Conference Commissioners, or ATs asking, “where can we find an NAIA document or legislation that we are required to have certified athletic trainer at all home contests or all contests?”. There is currently no legislation by the NAIA that requires home events must be covered by a certified trainer. The only thing you will find is on the ATA webpage on the NAIA website that links to a NATA Appropriate Medical Coverage document that is listed as a resource. Pete has sent this document to commissioners and athletic directors to help provide guidance at their home contests. Pete asked if other board members knew if their conference had guidelines around medical coverage at home contests. CCAC, Heart, WHAC, SUN, Crossroads, Mid-South, and Red River all have some kind of bylaw and/or guidelines pertaining to coverage at home contests.


	Adjourn:
	Pete called to adjourn the meeting.
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